Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Re:

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
ref. £470,000 new ramp at Marsden Lane. 


Can I please have copies of the relevant bid documents showing the required specifications and conditions of contract. 
Please see the attached documents.

I am also requesting a copy of the submitted bids to install the new ramp? 
The information requested is exempt from release under the following exemptions and exceptions:

FOIA s.41 – given in confidence

FOIA s.43 – commercially sensitive

EIR Reg 12 (5) (c): disclosure would adversely affect intellectual property rights
EIR Reg 12 (5) (d): disclosure would adversely affect confidentiality of proceedings
EIR Reg 12 (5) (e): disclosure would adversely affect commercial or industrial confidentiality
The Council has considered the public interest in releasing the information. The Council acknowledges that there is a public interest in promoting transparency in how we undertake our work and allocate public money. Releasing the bids from commercial companies would cause harm to a legitimate economic interest of that company by revealing its competitive bid to its rivals, and affect its intellectual property rights. In addition, there will always be some inherent public interest in maintaining commercial confidences. Third parties would be discouraged from confiding in public authorities if they did not have some assurance that confidences would be respected.


Could you also please include any changes which deviate from the original documents?
There were no changes to the original documents.
The cost reported in the Leicester Mercury article dated 10 June 2021 were not just the construction costs but included all project costs including : feasibility work, planning fees, design and engineering fees, ground investigations, ecology surveys and costs, all professional fees including project and contract management. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
